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June 29, 2016 
 
 
Debbie Bishop 
Prowse Chowne LLP 
 
PEMBINA PIPELINE CORPORATION 
APPLICATION NO. 1856542  
GEOFFREY LAKE PIPELINE PROJECT (project)  
 

STATEMENT OF CONCERN NO. 30290 

 

Dear Ms. Bishop:  
 
You are receiving this letter because you filed a statement of concern on behalf of 35 
landowners about Application No. 1856542. The Alberta Energy Regulator (AER) has 
reviewed your statement of concern, along with the application, the applicable 
requirements, and other submissions or information about the application and has decided 
that a hearing is not required under an enactment or otherwise necessary to consider the 
concerns outlined in your statement of concern.  

In its review of your concerns, the AER considered the following: 

• None of the 35 landowners own lands on which the project is proposed, nor are 
they within the 200 m required notification radius.  
 

• 7 landowners own, and 4 of those 7 reside on, the lands within the 2.6 km 
Emergency Planning Zone (EPZ) of the project. 

 
• The 7 landowners that own lands or  reside within the 2.6 km project EPZ are 

also within the portion of the EPZ that overlaps the already approved Fox Creek 
to Namao Pipeline (F2N) EPZ at the tie in points. No new EPZ is imposed on 
their lands.  
 

• The concerns regarding the EPZ were already addressed during the Fox Creek to 
Namao Pipeline hearing, which resulted in AER Decision 2016 ABAER 004, 
released on April 21, 2016. 

 



 
 

• It does not appear that the 35 landowners may be directly and adversely affected 
by the proposed pipeline, setbacks, or EPZ. 
 

• The AER completed the technical review of the application and found the 
application to be in compliance with applicable standards.   

 

The AER has issued the applied-for licence and this is your notice of that decision. A 
copy of the licence is attached.  Under the Responsible Energy Development Act an 
eligible person may file a request for a regulatory appeal on an appealable decision. 
Eligible persons and appealable decisions are defined in section 36 of the Responsible 
Energy Development Act and section 3.1 of the Responsible Energy Development Act 
General Regulation. If you wish to file a request for regulatory appeal, you must submit 
your request in the form and manner and within the timeframe required by the AER. You 
can find filing requirements and forms on the AER website www.aer.ca under 
Applications & Notices: Appeals.  

If you have any questions, contact Julia MacPhee at 403-297-6873 or e-mail at 
Julia.MacPhee@aer.ca. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 
<original signed by> 
S. Youens 
Director, Infrastructure Authorizations Group 

Enclosure (1): (Pipeline Licence) 
 
cc:   Balmeet Toor, Pembina Pipeline Corporation, 
  AER Edmonton Field Centre,  
 Jeff Strem, AER ADR,  
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